
Tetra Tech, Inc. 
661 Andersen Drive, Pittsburgh, PA 15220 

Tel 412-921-7090  Fax 412-921-4040  tetratech.com 

March 14, 2018 

Via E-mail and overnight Fed Ex 
Mr. Domenic Rocco 
Program Manager 
Department of Environmental Protection 
Waterways and Wetlands Program 
Southeast Regional Office 
2 East Main Street 
Norristown, Pennsylvania 19401 

Re:  Sunoco Pipeline L.P. – Pennsylvania Pipeline Project (Mariner East II) 
E&S Permit Nos.: ESG0300015002; ESG0500015001; ESG0100015001 
WO&E Permit Nos.:  E02-1718; E06-701; E07-459; E11-352; E15-862; E21-449; E22-619; 
E23-524; E31-234; E32-508; E34-136; E36-945; E38-194; E50-258; E63-674; E65-973; E67-
920  
Project-wide Request to Allow Tempoary Equipment Bridges to Exceed 1-Year 

Dear Mr. Rocco, 

On behalf of Sunoco Pipeline L.P. (SPLP), please accept this letter as a request to the Pennsylvania 
Department of Environmental Conservation (Department) for a blanket, Project-wide modification to the 
above-referenced Chapter 102 and 105 authorizations.  

While the above listed authorizations are not specifically conditioned with a time  restriction for temporary 
equipment bridges, the approved E&S plan typical details (as attached) for open-cut stream crossings 
contain the following note: 

Temporary crossings will stay in place for no greater than one year.  

Much of the Project has not reached final restoration such that these bridges can be removed, and the 
project needs to maintain these for access to maintain E&S controls through the completion of 
construction.   As a result, the temporary equipment bridges that are currently installed, will likely exceed 
the greater than one year in-place note, as provided on the E&S typical details.   

SPLP will complete the project in a timely manner, and equipment bridges will continue to be removed 
as soon as they are determined to be no longer necessary. However, because SPLP will continue to 
require the access provided by these temporary crossings to maintain erosion and sedimentation control 
BMPs, conduct visual inspections, and allow for final restoration, SPLP is requesting that the above-
referenced permits be revised to remove from the note on the project plans the time limit of one year for 
temporary crossings.   
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SPLP appreciates your timely review of this Project-wide modification request.  Should you have 
questions regarding this correspondence, please do not hesitate to contact me at 412-921-8163 or via 
e-mail at Robert.Simcik@tetratech.com.   
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
Robert F. Simcik, P.E.  
Project Manager 
Tetra Tech, Inc. 
 
Enclosures:  1 original, 1 copy 
cc: File 112IC05958 
 M. Gordon, Sunoco Pipeline L.P. 
 M. Styles, Sunoco Pipeline L.P. 
 C. Embry, Sunoco Pipeline L.P. 
 B. Schaeffer, Tetra Tech  

L. Gremminger, Gremminger and Associates 












